

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Official Publication of the MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

by Robert Greager, AIA

We have only had two MSA Board meetings in 1985 and I am pleased to report that we have already made some real progress. A lot of planning has also been done that will show results throughout the rest of the year.

Our new student and associate directors have teamed up and they have contacted several chapters and a number of architectural schools. They are energetic and anxious to promote new members. They have produced amazing results. Since October, five of nine chapters have increased their membership. Overall associate membership is up 38%!

An open discussion brought new insights into the financial hardships a small firms created by the supmental dues policy. Al Durkee will bring this to the attention of national AIA when he next meets in Washington.

The Membership Committee has been meeting monthly. They will have a comprehensive report and a list of recommendations ready for the convention.

The goal of the Committee on Publications is to break even financially on our AIA sponsored publications.

We have compared our state convention to the conventions of eight other states. This analysis has generated a number of recommendations that will be incorporated into the plans for future conventions.

The Bookstore Standing Committee's suggestions are being implemented with additional funding and more publicity. The autograph party for Korab's new book is but one example of the renewed effort to promote the Architects Bookstore. We also have two librarian specialists who have volunteered their consulting serces. All we need now is members

to volunteer to staff this standing committee—please call the Beaubien House.

The Friends of Michigan Architecture (note the new name) has enlisted the aid of a P.R. firm to develop a questionnaire to determine its constituency. The Intern Development Program is also off and flying. A public awareness program format is in development that can be used by each state chapter.

Our government Affairs Committee report prompted the following:

1. A difinitive statement against HB#4004 which would extend restricted regulations to both private and public universities.

2. Committees were formed to consider a program of continuing education and to develop a legal definition of architecture which eliminates "and incidental to."

 The Grand Valley Chapter will report to the Board of Architects on their successful program of assisting building officials in the enforcement of permit laws.

 Continued support, with CEC, of HB #4251 that would require that design professionals be selected by competition.

President Elect Jim Shane reports progress on the MAF By-Laws. The new MAF will allow the MSA Board to function independently of the MAF and will make the MAF directly responsible for the Friends of Architecture, Education and Scholarship, and the Beaubien House.

Legislative/ COPOL

Nine new members have been appointed to the Michigan Commission on Professional and Occupational Licensure (COPOL). The appointments fill vacancies which occured during a haitus in Commission activities, bringing the Commission to its full 11 members; seven public members and four members who are licensed in one

of the fields regulated by the Michigan Occupational Code of 1980.

The Commission has been revitalized under 1984 amendments to their enabling legislation. A complete investigation of the operations of the Bureau of Commercial Services is underway. The Commission is to identify ways to clear the backlog of applications and complaints for 26 licensed occupations.

Walter T. Anderson, professor of electrical engineering and director of the School of Technology at MTU, Houghton, a professional member of COPOL, was elected chair of the Commission in 1983. He is currently vice-president of the MSPE.

Also remaining on the Commission as a professional member is William H. Iverson. Iverson is professor of social work and director of admissions and student services for WSU, School of Social Work.

A new professional member of the Commission is Donald A. Ratekin, a licensed land surveyor. He is a principal in the firm of Tri-County Land Surveyors and serves as Allegan County Land Surveyor.

The fourth licensee member of COPOL is Janet Murphy, a licensed cosmetologist.

Appointed as a public member was John K. Cooper, Jr., director of the Gerald R. Ford Institute for Public Service at Albion College. Also a public member is Micheal H. Duweck of Lansing.

Stephen D. Koziolek is bookeeper for the Michigan Citizen's Lobby in Lansing and a public member of the Commission. Also serving as a public member is William Ryan, former Speaker of the Michigan House of Representatives.

Élena Sanchez of Saginaw and Special Education Teacher Emma Williams are public members and the seventh member is Larry Zimmerman, a supervisor of employee benefits at the Steelcase Corp. of Grand Rapids.

Senate confirmation of the appointments is required.

The MSA legislative Committee will keep you advised of progress and actions of COPOL.

AIA CODE OF ETHICS

by Roger W. Boe, AIA

The AIA Ethics Task Force is completing its first public draft of the proposed mandatory Code of Ethics under a mandate from the 1984 AIA Convention. The proposed code will use a three tiered approach covering the canons, ethical standards and specific rules governing membership in the AIA and the profession.

The first tier, or **Canons**, will establish the ethical goals and principles under which the profession wishes to exist. The second tier provides the **Ethical Standards** and is divided into five categories:

General Obligations Obligations to the Public Obligations to Clients Obligations to Colleagues

Obligations to the Profession The Ethical Standards focus on such issues as competency, judgement, credibility, dignity, confidentiality and conformance to the laws governing the profession. The Ethical Standards will be similar to the Canons in that they are aspirational in nature and represent what a member of the profession "should do".

The third tier, or **Rules**, states what an Architect "shall do" and will follow the same general categories and issues as the Ethical Standards. Violation of the Rules would, through due process, invoke sanctions ranging from suspension to revocation of membership.

The Ethics Task Force expects to have copies of the proposed code to the components in July, 1985.

Comments will be elicited through the components and regional meetings for further study and action by the Task Force in October, 1985. The current plan is to complete the code for action at the 1986 convention in San Antonio.

In the past, a mandatory Code of Ethics was a valued aspect of AIA membership. At the 1984 Convention, the delegates reaffirmed this principle. Despite the existance of a voluntary code, they felt that mandatory principles were necessary to assure that the profession maintains the highest of ethical standards.

In the interest of both the profession and the public, the officers and directors of the Detroit Chapter support the adoption and enforcement of a manadatory code of ethics and that these standards be clearly conveyed to the public

ARCHITECTS SUNDAY-1985

All Detroit Chapter firms are encouraged to submit their buildings to the Architects' Sunday Committee for the 1985 program. Public support of these events has been growing for the last two years. The firms that have participated in the tours have discovered a renewed rapport with their clients as well as excellent media and public exposure for their work.

Buildings should be large enough to accomodate a crowd of people, have spaces or functions that would be interesting to the general public, and should have owners that are willing to participate in the program.

Tours last year included the Federal-Mogul Corporation World Headquarters Addition by Rossetti Associates; the High Technology Center-Auburn Hills Campus Oakland Community College by Jickling Lyman & Powell Associates, Inc.; Chene Park and the Carriage House by Schervish,

Vogel, Merz, P.C. and the 'B' Building-Michigan Bell Telephone Company by Harley Ellington Pierce Yee Associates.

Please call Tim Casai at (313) 338-4561 with your submittals or for further information.

CALL FOR CONVENTION DELEGATES

Detroit Chapter members who will be attending the 1985 National AIA Convention in San Francisco are urged to go as chapter delegates. Voting strength is weighted based on the total number of members in the chapter so it is important that each chapter register as many delegates as they are entitled to.

In order to vote, all delegates must be registered at the AIA convention by 4:00 p.m. on Monday. June 10, 1985. Voting will take place on Wednesday, June 12th from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Potential delegates should send their written request to the Detroit Chapter-AIA, 533 East Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226.

Each chapter uniquely handles its delegate selection process but members who plan to go to the convention should contact their secretary or president.

ARCHITECT'S **BOOKSTORE**

The MSA Architect's Bookstore is still alive and well. Not only can you order current editions of AIA Documents and Codes but new titles are arriving daily. An autograph reception in honor of Balthazar Korab's new book AR-CHABET was held on March 21st and nearly 100 members and guests attended the event.

In future issues of the newsletter we will feature titles as they arrive in the bookstore. Call (313) 965-4100 and inquire about possible discounts for books in stock.

ASSOCIATES

The winter/spring Office and Building Tour program of the Associates Committee has come to a successful conclusion. Bill Demiene and everyone at Albert Kahn should be congratulated for their broad range presentation on the history of the firm in Detroit.

The "Grace Under Pressure" award should go to the Birmingham firm of Carl Luckenbach/Robert Ziegelman. They sponsored a tour of their office even though it was being renovated.

Alan Gebaug, president of the Friends of Michigan Central, brought the station back to life during our recent tour.

Without the support of a long list of people and agencies the Beaux Arts Costume Ball would not have been held at all. Thank you - City of Detroit, UD, LIT, the Detroit Chapter Associates Committee, Detroit Chapter and all who attended.

Reservations are still open for the Amtrack Weekend excursion to Marshall/Battle Creek on October 19-20. Call Dennis Robare at (313) 851-8920.

April/May DC PROGRAMS

CSI and Detroit Chapter will present a seminar entitled "Owner Architect Agreements" in conjunction with the CSI Product Fair '85 at the Southfield Civic Center Pavilion.

Dan Redstone, AIA, DC President will moderate the panel consisting of Jim Giachino, AIA, of Barton-Malow; Larry McLaughlin, Esq., Honignan, Miller, Schwartz & Cohn: Tom Rauch, AIA, Esq., of Kemp, Klein, Endleman & Beer: Simcha Shapiro, Esq., Thomas F. Sheehan, Esq., and Leo G. Shea, FAIA, of Louis G. Restone Associates.

The seminar will begin at 10:00

A.M., break for luncheon and resume from 1:00 P.M. to 3:00 P.M. The CSI Product Exhibit will be open from 12:00 Noon to 8:00 p.m. There is no charge for the seminar or Product Fair. Luncheon Buffet is \$5.00/person. For reservations call Helene Valade at (313) 754-2004.

Mark down Friday, May 3rd for the 1st Detroit Chapter, AIA, CEC/MSPE Legislative Breakfast entitled, "Tri-County Construction Program Through the 80's"

Dan Redstone, AIA, Chapter President will moderate panelists Daniel T. Murphy, Oakland County Executive, William Franchuck, Chairman, Macomb County Board of Commissioners, and William Lucas, Wayne County Executive.

Topics for this early morning seminar will include county construction, economic development, CGA, and the A/E Selection Process.

This will be a breakfast meeting at the Michigan Inn in Southfield. Price \$15/person. For reservations contact DC/AIA (313) 965-4100.

Detroit Chapter members will receive program notices on both of these events.

SELF PRESERVATION FOR ARCHITECTS

The Women in Architecture Committee, MSA, Detroit Chapter AIA and many of Detroit's best known architectural firms will sponsor a seminar called "Self Preservation for Architects." Sales managers from Steelcase and instructors with the Dale Carnegie Courses will lead workshops designed to teach architects how make more effective presentations.

Admission to the program at the Beaubien House on Thursday, May 9th, 6-10 p.m. is free but limited to the first 70 people who contact Lois Grant at (313) 354-0300. Refreshments will be



LIGHTING SERVICE OFFERED

Ray Williams and Carol Kwasny of the Lighting Group announce a new service to architects, designers and engineers. Using the latest colors of fluorescent, H.I.D., incandescent and quartz lamps available, firms are invited to bring in their color samples and examine them in the color of the light source that is planned for their project.

For further information, contact carol Kwasny at the Lighting Group, 313-852-0731.

OBITUARIES

WERNER GUENTHER, Detroit Chapter member died on March 4th.

Mr. Guenther retired in 1980 as president of Benjamin, Woodhouse & Guenther, Inc. of Dearborn. Prior to forming his own firm he worked for Leo Bauer and Associates, Saarinen and Swanson, Harley, Ellington and Day, and H.E. Beyster and Associates.

He was a member of MSA, former secretary of the Detroit Chapter and active in many civic organizations.

Surviving are his wife, Beatrice; two sons, Robert E. (architect) and

Richard J. Memorial contributions may be made to the Michigan

Cancer Foundation.

LEONARD GUSSOW, Detroit Chapter Professional Affiliate member died on March 15th. Mr. Gussow was an electrical engineer and practiced for many years in the Detroit area. He is survived by his wife, Gwen.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Michigan Cancer Foundation or the Greater Detroit Roundtable, 150 W. Boston, Detroit, MI 48202.

FIRM NEWS

A grand celebration was held by the firm of WBDC of Grand Rapids for their 25th anniversary on March 27.

습 습 습

Straub Associates has moved to 1133 East Maple, Suite 207, Troy, MI 48033.

☆ ☆ ☆

Architects Associates has moved to 16250 Northland Dr., #360, Southfield, MI 48075.

立 立 立

Robert Self, AIA, has been appointed to the Board of WBDC as manager of the firm's Institutional Division.

습 습 습

New appointments at HEPY are Anthony A. Foust, AIA, Assistant Director of Design - Manager of Interior Architecture; H. Warren Groth, AIA, as project administrator, David Larson, AIA, Senior Project Designer, William J. Adams, AIA, Senior Construction Consultant, and Deborah O'Hara, AIA, Project Architect.

☆ ☆ ☆

Rossetti Associates has named Tom Andreoli, formerly Director of Design in the Santa Monica office to Vice President and Manager of the Western Region. Jim Smith, AIA, and Albert Wu, AIA, have been named Senior Associates in the Detroit office.

4 4 4

Cato Companies of Kalamazoo celebrate their 15th anniversary this past year.

4 4 4

Nancy J. Lovaas, AIA, has been named an Associate of Ford & Earl Associates of Warren, Michigan. Newly appointed director of the Facility Management Institute of Ann Arbor is Cecil L. Williams replacing John R. Adams.

수 수 수

Alexander V. Bogaerts & Associates have named Rhonda Kabcenell, an Interior Designer, as an Associate of the firm.

수 수 수

Hoyem-Basso Associates, Inc. has named Paul Stachowiak, AIA, to the position of Associate and Chief Architect.

合 合 合

A new company - Corporate Design Group Inc. has been formed by the merger of an Ann Arbor architectural firm and an interior designer. Herrmann, Holman, Meneghini, Overhiser has merged with Corporate Interspace to form the new venture.

Classified

Seeking an architectural draftsman. Experience, good pay, suburban location. Call (313) 661-1200 days.

4 4 4

For Sale. Master Spec. Basic Version Catalog Files - Div. 1 through 14. Updates worth \$340 for 1985 are paid and will be included. AIA member \$800, Non-Member \$950. Call (616) 854-6755.

* * *

For Sale or Lease. Bruning Easy Draf² CAD System Complete 1 Year Old - Discounted 50%, Call Marilyn at (313) 354-5566.

☆ ☆ ☆

New Jersey Institute of Technology School of Architecture is searching for an architectural practitioner to teach design studio. The position is a senior academic appointment and/or visiting professorship, either full or part-time, and will be geared to accommodate the demands of an ongoing practice.

For more information contact Prof. Sanford Greenfield, FAIA, Dean School of Arch., NJIT, Newark, NJ 07102.

GRAPEVINE

ROBERT WOLD, FAIA, GRAND VALLEY member is a newly elected FELLOW from MICHIGAN and across the border in Canada DAVID NOVICK, AIA-FRAIC has been named a FELLOW of the ON-TARIO ASSOCIATION OF AR-CHITECTS. David is also a member of the Detroit Chapter, AIA. Congratulations Bob and David . . . ART NELSON former editor of the CSI Saginaw Snakeoil Press strikes again in the DeCSIPHER . . . ALBERT KAHN ASSOCIATES gave computer support to the annual Science and Engineering Fair of Metro Detroit . . . WAL news reports a happy event for KEN & EVE VENTURA. They are the proud parents of ERIK KEN-NETH . . . U of M and the NEA are proving that quality design can be used as a business resource to build profits, productivity and prestige. Research publication may be obtained by contracting Colin Clipson at U of M... DENNIS KING, DON ROOT, DICK ALBYN, HARRY VAN DINE, BARRY MERENOFF, DAVID LAWERENCE. WARREN GROTH, DICK FUHER, LOUIS GRANT and ANGELA KIM-BLE of HEPY were on TV. They raised over \$21,000 in the Challenge Night event for public television Well done NEYER, TISEO, HINDO of Farmington Hills received two awards from CEC/Michigan. One for the Collier Road Landfill in Pontiac and another for the Comerica Operations Center facility in Pontiac Township . . . MICHIGAN CHAPTER/AGC elected the following officers for 1985 - Chairman, WILLIAM VERRETT, Vice Chairman, CHARLES R. BARNES: Treasurer JOHN C. FLOOK, and President WES JELTEMA . . . "AR-CHITECTURAL SKETCHING IN MARKER," a 69 piece exhibit by ROY STRICKFADEN, was shown in the School of Architecture Gallery at LIT. Roy is a lecturer in architecFellows will be appointed Visiting Assistant Professor of Architecture and spend one academic year at U of M. They will receive a competitive salary. Studio teaching responsibilities will be scheduled so that time will be available for other creative activities.

Call 313-764-1300 for further information.

LAWRENCE INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY presents Fred Stitt, of Guidelines News for their April 11th ArchiLECTURE. It will be held in the School of Architecture Auditorium at 7:30 p.m.

AIA/ASID HOUSE TOUR

The AIA Annual House Tour has taken on a new image this year. The tour, typically a fall event, is now planned for June 2nd. It will be in the Birmingham area and will be co-sponsored by the American Society of Interior Designers. This union has broadened the pool of potential homes to feature and will also help to assure a successful event.

The support of the membership in marketing this money making consciousness raising program is crucial to its success.

Look for the specifics in next month's Bulletin.

SPONSOR'S COLUMN

Detroit Terrazzo Contractors' Association (313) 476-5560 Farmington, MI 48024

Great Lakes Ceramic Tile Council

(313) 476-5559 Farmington, MI 48024

Pre-Con Schokbeton, Inc. Quality Precast Concrete 616/381-1550 313/864-0121 Western Michigan Chapter

Western Michigan Chapter, AIA

Call Rae Dumke at MSA for information.

HIGH SCHOOL DESIGN COMPETITION

Domino's Pizza will sponsor the Sixth Annual High School Design Competition at Lansing Community College.

First prize is \$1,000 and the contest is open to all Michigan high school students. The deadline is April 20th. Contact LCC at 517-483-1356 for details.

TRIP TO FALLING WATER

The Women's Architectural League has planned a get-away weekend to Pittsburgh and Mill Run, site of Frank Lloyd Wright's Falling Water, on April 26-28.

While in Pittsburgh the group will tour a forty story tower and fourteen story office building designed by Phillip Johnson and John Burgee for Pittsburgh Plate

Rooms at the Downtown Hilton have been reserved for the special Rainbow Weekend price of \$56 per person for two nights. The trip is open to all architects and their spouses but there is a small fee (\$12) per couple for non-members of WAL.

Call Maxine Stemplen at 646-4360 for reservation information.

SCHOLARSHIPS OFFERED

The scholarship committee of the Woman's Architectural League is seeking applicants. Interested students should contact the architectural department of their schools or Sharon Skog at 851-8043. Winners will be announced in May and applications must be received prior to the April meeting of the committee.



HONOR ROLL

BENEFACTOR

Neumann/Greager & Associates Jay Pettitt

PATRON

Almon Durkee Edward Francis Dennis King Robert Lytle Carl Pirscher

SPONSOR

Peter Albertson Evie Asken Paul Behrend Roger Boe Paul Bowers Rae Dumke Ken Evangelista Anthony Foust Hoyem-Basso Associates Art Nelson David Osler Stu Pettitt Sam Popkin Michael Shanayda Jim Shane John Sheoris Robert Swanson Keith Weiland Ronald Winebrenner

CONTRIBUTORS

CSI Detroit Chapter
Cummins & Barnard
S. J. Davis
William Demiene
John Haro
Mandell, Bilovus & Associates
Manson Architectural
Dick May
McNamee, Porter & Seeley
Daniel Redstone
Carl Roehling
C. A. Roessler
Straub Associates/Architects
Charles Strieby

Firm

\$10,000 & Up

\$5,000 to \$9,999

\$2,000 to \$4,999

less than \$2,000

Robert Tremonti

The Beaubien House Renovation

Michigan Architectural Foundation Beaubien House Renovation Pledge Card

Name			
Address			
City	1000		

As an expression of my interest in support of the Foundation's needs, I/w pledge a gift of

Zip

\$

State

Payable over

Tax years beginning 1985, 1986, 1987

or as follows

Signature

Date

☐ Check enclosed for \$

Please mark your MAF contribution "For Beaubien House Renovation" and mail to the Michigan Architectural Foundation, 553 East Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226

The MAF is a non-profit 501 C3 organization that supports the development and education of the public and the profession in the appreciation of architecture. Tax exempt number 381698501.

Thank you!

HIRE A STUDENT

As summer approaches and the school year draws to a close, students will be calling, visiting and interviewing for jobs all over the state. Jay C. Juergensen, MSA student director, is asking members to recall their own frustrations as beginning professionals and urges them to make an extra effort to talk with and guide students who approach them.

The Michigan economy has been bad, he noted, but it is now coming back hard and strong. Hiring a student is an investment in the student's education, the future of the profession and is an economical way to check out a potential firm member.

Students starve for experience, information and an opportunity to refine their skills. Summer is a good time to increase the experience rel and competence of future arbitects. Allowing a student to concentrate his/her overwhelming enthusiasm in real projects benefit both the student and the firm.

BBAA ARCHITECTURE SERIES

The Birmingham Bloomfield Art Association will sponsor the 2nd annual spring architectural series "Restoration/Architechure"

AlA members involved will be Ed Francis, FAIA, of William Kessler & Associates on the Kresge Foundation Farm; Carl Luckenbach, FAIA, of Luckenbach/Zielgelman on Tappan Hall, U of M; Michael Tomasik, AIA, of Rossetti/Associates on the addition at Federal-Mogul Headquarters; Richard Frank, FAIA, of Preservation/Urban Design on Orchestra Hall; and Charles Merz, AIA of Schervish, Vogel, Merz on the Detroit Riverfront.

Each of these sesions is a daylong event with on-site tours to the projects. Attendance is limited and information should be obtained pm the BBAA at (313) 644-0866.

INFRASTRUCTURE COALITION MEETING

The Michigan Infrastructure Coalition is sponsoring its second annual luncheon at the Lansing Civic Center on May 2nd, beginning at 11:30 a.m. The highlight of the meeting will be a presentation by Governor Blanchard called "The Governor's Program to Rebuild Michigan-1985."

At last year's luncheon the first comprehensive report of Michigan's plans to rebuild its infrastructure was presented to over 600 business and labor leaders.

This year's event will include presentation of plans for a new bond fund designed to take advantage of the state's improved credit rating.

Tickets, at \$30 each, are available from the Coalition at P.O. Box 13023, Lansing Michigan 48901. Information sessions are also planned before and after the luncheon.

MSA WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS

DETROIT CHAPTER: Nazar M. Aboody, AIA; Augusto E. Bini, AIA: Jon W. Block, AIA; Steven T. Branstner, AIA; James A. Cardoza, AIA: Christiane Carr, AIA; Bonlap Chan, AIA; Gregg W. Corella, AIA; Gerald L. Couch, AIA; John T. Flynn, AIA; Robert A. Grant, AIA; John C. Hammer, AIA; Jeffrey J. Hausman, AIA; David R. Koskela, AIA; Irving Lopatin, AIA; Craig D. McEwen, AIA; Robert L. Miller, AIA: Andrew I. Moiseev, AIA; Glenn P. O'Brien, AIA; Mark S. Pipas, AIA; John J. Pypa, AIA; Stephen E. Smith, AIA; Michael P. Ugorcak, Jr., AIA.

DC-Associates: Francesco D'Anna, Stanley R. Andrulis, Mark M. Bacha, Douglas A. Barnes, Mark A. Besch, Jack G. Bullo, John R. Callas, Robert R. Celmer, Don Elliott, Phillip E. Forsyth, Scott A.

Hay, Stephen L. Henri, John W. Lemmer, Gary D. Lewandowski, Ronald A. Loch, Jr., Mark B. Luther, Richard J. Magri, Craig Maitland, James Marusich, John E. Marusich, Jr., Donald L. Miller, Irene T. Rogers, James K. Rundquist, Anne E. Runow, John C. Shaheen, Louis B. Smith, Jr., Dale A. Steltzner, Mahmud Tariq, Andrew D. Turbett, Leonard Dirk VanHeest, Robert L. Veresan, Ronald P. Voit, Frederick Wesolowski, Kristin J. Younggren.

GRAND VALLEY Associates: Dennis O. Bush MID—MICHIGAN Associates: Kevin D. Carter, Gregg Kolodica.

ACADEME

UNIVERSITY OF DETROIT — The school of architecture announces the establishment of a Bachelor of Architecture/Certificate in Business Administration program for September 1985.

A fourth group of architectural students and faculty are now in Poland to undertake their studies at the Polytechnical University of Warsaw. A counterpart of Polish students and faculty will be in Detroit in September.

Sixteen students and a faculty member will leave for Firenze, Italy on May 1st for a semester of study.

UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN — The college of architecture and urban planning has established the William Muschenheim Fellowship for Design Faculty. The fellowship was created to support and encourage architects who are at the beginning of their professional careers and show promise as designers and studio teachers.

Deans of accredited schools of architecture and others are invited to nominate candidates. The deadline is April 30, 1985.

DETROIT CHAPTER NEEDS SPEAKERS

The Detroit Chapter-AIA is flooded with requests for speakers. Spring is a busy time according to Lonnie Zimmerman who heads the Speakers Bureau. "Student Career Days are coming up and it is important that the architectural profession be represented. Women and minority architects can make an effective contribution there," he added.

Many civic and professional groups plan next fall's programs in the spring and this places an additional burden on the existing cadre of volunteer speakers. Last year about 25 individual architects spoke to several hundred people but more are needed to meet the demand.

In general, two types of speakers are needed: (1) persons interested in talking to students who are considering the architectural field and (2) those who can speak on specific topics relating to architecture.

Please fill out the questionnaire and mail it to the Beaubien House.

OUESTIONNAIRE

NAME	-
Firm	
Bus. Phone	
Home Address	
Home Phone	
I would prefer: ☐ Student groups ☐ large (over 50) ☐ small (class room) ☐ Civic or professional groups ☐ large ☐ small	
Special interest or expertise	

ture at LIT and has his own design and rendering practice . . . The February 20th back page of the Detroit News featured FRAN MARGERUM. Fran created a wall hanging in the atrium of the New Center One building . . . JAY PETTITT recently addressed the Michigan Assn. of Physical Plant

The Monthly Bulletin is published monthly for the members, as part of the services to the membership provided at the direction of the Board.

All members are encouraged to contribute to the Bulletin by sending news items, reports of committees, etc., to the attention of the Editor, Monthly Bulletin, 553 East Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226.

Administrators . . . MSA members who chaired the Annual Health Facilities Conference included SAM POPKIN. BILL GRAHECK. and BOB TOWER . . . HAROLD RADIN spoke before the Am. Society of Professional Estimators of "The Architect's Responsibilty in the Design/Build Construction Process." . . . The 1984 MSA Design Awards were featured in the March issue of "Architectural Record" . . . JOHN DZIURMAN "Architectural ASSOCIATES was one of the winners in the MASONRY INSTITUTE OF MICHIGAN DESIGN AWARDS for the St. Andrew Activities Building inRochester, MI. Sorry we missed this in last months publication . . . Kalamazoo architect NELSON NAVE got first page press in the KALAMAZOO GAZETTE for his involvement in the Rail issue . . . Other MSA members in

the news include NORMAN ZIEGELMAN and BILL KESSLER. Spring has arrived at the BEAU-BIEN HOUSE. Yellow crocus and tulips are in flower . . .

CALENDAR

APRIL

- 3, 10, ARE Seminar Dates UD
- 13, 17, Campus, Architecture
- 20, 24 Bldg. For information
- & 27 contact Jim Marusich 224-7016 or Beej Nissel at 424-0940
 - 11 ArchiLECTURE LIT Fred Stitt
 - 24 DC/AIA & CSI Seminar & Product Fair
- 26-28 WAL Falling Water Tour

MAY

2 Infrastructure Luncheon/Lansing

- 3 AIA/CEC/MSPE Legislative Breakfast Michigan Inn
- 9 Women in Architecture Committee Program Beaubien House

MSA BULLETIN

EXEC. DIR. & ADV. Rae Dumke EDITOR... Lynne Merrill-Francis SECRETARY..... Ruth Malcolm BOOKKEEPER.... Cathy Brooks

The MSA Bulletin is published monthly by the Michigan Society of Architects and is distributed free of charge to all members and their firms. The Michigan Society of Architects accepts classified advertising from MSA members and firms free of charge up to 10 lines. Advertising over this figure costs \$2.00 per line. Circulation 1,600. Address: Beaubien House, 553 East Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226; 313/965-4100.

MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS

553 East Jefferson

Detroit, Michigan 48226